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MINUTES 
May 7, 2007 

The Selectmen met for their weekly meeting at the Town Office at 6 p.m.  Present were 
Selectmen Charles Wheeler, Charles Cheney, Sharon Davis, Craig Keeney and James McGarr. 
The Board spent the first half hour reviewing the manifest, and signing Intents to Cut, a 
residency application, and Intent to Build.  They had some time before the first appointment of 
the evening, and decided to start reviewing some of this week’s correspondence.  Attorney Tim 
Bates advised the Board that the hearing for the KC Tire case has been cancelled so all sides can 
work on getting information and costs about removing the asbestos from the debris pile at Beebe 
River, Attorney Bates also advised that he had made arrangements with Attorney Lombardi to be 
served with the papers for the Miller lawsuit.  The Town received notice that there will be a 
meeting on Wednesday in Bristol on how to apply for and what will be eligible for FEMA funds 
from the April 16 th storm.  Chief Tobine, Road Agent Bain and Ann Marie plan on attending this 
meeting.  Selectman McGarr informed the other Board Members that he had been in Plymouth 
today, and FEMA has a mobile unit set up.  He wondered why we had not received notification 
about this site, The Board had a few minutes before their 6:30 p.m. appointment so decided to 
review the minutes.  Selectman McGarr made a motion to approve the minutes as written, and 
Selectman Wheeler seconded it.  Selectman Davis had a few grammatical corrections that she 
gave to Ann Marie.  The minutes were voted in the affirmative by all. 

At 6:30 p.m. the Board met with Library Trustees, Isabel Barach, Diane Morrison, and Martha 
Aguiar.  The trustees wanted to discuss the letter from the Selectmen about changing the Library 
hours.  First, Diane Morrison wanted to let the Board know that they are an autonomous body 
and do not have to report to the Selectmen.  Selectman McGarr agreed that the Board knew this, 
but was concerned about the safety of the children at the school, and the Board did not feel that 
the trustees were addressing this issue.  The trustees indicated that they had discussed this 
concern, and were going to change the hours after school closed.  It was agreed that there was a 
lack of communication on both Boards’ part.  Trustee Martha Aguiar indicated that the new 
Library hours will be 3 p.m. till 9 p.m. on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday and 
Saturdays from 9 a.m. till 2 p.m.  The Selectmen suggested that they may want to check with the 
school to see if they could post them on the school sign.  General discussion ensued with regards 
to various library matters. 

The Board met next with Conservation Committee members, Jane Kellogg, Jules and Lisa 
Doner, Jessica Halm, Melissa Yelle, and Campton Village Commissioner Gary Benedix.  They 
were working together to see if they could work with owner Rick Tuck who wants to further 
develop his site on Vintinner Road.  Mr. Tuck now has a riding stable, and wants to further 
subdivide his land, and put in four lots.  These lots abut the Campton Precinct’s wells, and some 
of the well’s 400 feet radius goes on Mr. Tuck’s land.  The Commission and the Precinct are 
concerned about the aquifer, and feel that further development could disturb the wetlands and 
compromise the Town’s water supply.  Lisa Doner indicated that where Mr. Tuck shows lot 4 on 
his plan as a buffer between the septic system for the mobile home park and the Precinct wells. 
Disturbance of this land could compromise the water system.  The wetlands are a man made area 
from when the highway was built, and it has a shallow water table.  Road salt could also become
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an issue for the wells.  The Conservation Commission has applied for the first round of LCHIP 
funds and put in a dollar figure of $700,000.00.   There are also some grants that may be 
available from the Department of Environmental Services.  The Conservation Commission has 
also been fortunate to make the acquaintance of Tom Howard, a realtor fromMoultonborough 
who has a great deal of knowledge on conservation easements.  Jane indicated that any grants 
would require that a formalized appraisal be done, and the offer made would have to be fair 
market value.  Unfortunately the LCHIP grants do not allow this money to be used for Parks & 
Recreation use or ball fields.  Another option maybe to purchase the development rights to the 
some of the property.  LCHIP would help with development rights as well.  Gary Benedix 
indicated that the Commissioners would see what funds they could put towards the project as 
well.  Selectman Keeney indicated that the Planning Board would be reviewing any plans for this 
land, and that wetland permits would be required, and the Board does not approve any plans until 
all these permits are approved.  There is also the question of who owns Vintinner Road beyond 
the point of the well house which the Town owns, but whether the extended road is Precinct, 
State or whomever, that would have to be researched 

Under other business, and Selectmen’ input, Sharon Davis indicated that the group interested in 
forming a Parks & Recreation Commission had met tonight, and she would be bringing forth 
recommendations to the Board of Selectmen next week.  Charles Wheeler mentioned a letter that 
all the Board Members had received about Dunkin Donuts scholarships, and an event that they 
were invited to on May 22 nd at the Manchester Country Club in Bedford.  Selectman Keeney 
indicated that he had spoken to Patrick Riess about the Town Garage, and they are not interested 
in the project.  Dennis Prescott spoken to Selectman Keeney about the project, and felt that based 
on the plan that they put together several years ago, that the monies we have for the project 
would not be enough, and some cuts would have to be made.  This could be accomplished in 
many ways, but the Board decided that they wanted to discuss this next week with Dennis and 
Butch.  There were options of different types of heat and roofing that could be used, and also 
decrease the size or eliminate the outside overhang.  Mike Dunklee came in as the Board was 
getting ready to adjourn for the night, and wanted to give his advice on the Garage.  He still felt 
that a wood building was the way to go, and with all the trees that are down from the storm felt 
that a wood furnace could also cut down on costs.  He was very concerned about moisture in a 
metal building. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Marie Foote 
Town Administrator


